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June 15, 2010



Tom G. Cordell
Attorney at Law
PO Box 1547
Moses Lake, WA  98837-0238

RE:	WUTC v. Avista Corporation (Odessa) 
	Docket PG-082253 

Dear Mr. Cordell:

Ms. Brown asked me to respond to your June 19, 2010, letter, in which you inquire about the Commission’s Docket PG-082253, involving Avista Corporation and express your interest in attending the upcoming prehearing conference.  As you are aware, I am representing the Commission’s Staff in that docket.  

You are welcome to attend the conference; the time and place are included in the Commission’s Complaint and Notice of Prehearing Conference.  You need not “attend” in person.  The Commission’s conference bridge line will be open; dial (360) 664-3846.  

You also express an interest in “receiving notices in regard to this matter.”  By far the least expensive and most efficient way to obtain such documents is go to the Commission’s web site at www.utc.wa.gov, type “082253” in the “Docket Lookup” box, press “GO,” then click on “Avista Corporation.”  The site displays each document (including hearing notices) in the Commission’s official adjudicative file.  You may read and print any or all of those documents free of charge.  Of course, you need to access the site periodically to see if any documents have been added to the list.

Alternatively, you can send the Commission a “continuing” public records request identifying the documents you are interested in receiving.  The Commission will assess a per-page charge for such documents, in that circumstance.  Or, if you send a letter to the Commission requesting your name be added to the Commission’s “interested persons” list for Docket PG-082253, you will receive a copy of the Commission’s final order in the docket.  

You need not file a Notice of Appearance to attend hearings, be placed on the interested persons list, or access the Commission’s web site. 

Your letter does not state your clients’ wish to participate as formal parties to this docket.  If they do, the Commission’s procedural rules are contained in WAC 480-07.  I direct your attention to the Commission’s intervention rule:  WAC 480-07-355.  Among other things, that rule requires an attorney for a party to file a Notice of Appearance.  See WAC 480-07-355(1)(c)(v). 

If you have additional questions, please contact me.

Sincerely,



DONALD T. TROTTER 
Assistant Attorney General 
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